Rockingham County Local Emergency Planning Committee
Miller Coors
October 8th, 2014
Members Present: 23 members present; Doug Vick – Miller Coors, Steve Shepherd – Rockingham Co. Schools, Grady Paschal – Miller Coors, Clifford Ellington – Ruger, Tommy Underwood – Eden Fire Department, Randy Evans – RCC, Ken Hux – RCC, Glen Martin – RC Public Health, Lisa Ellington – RCEMS, Bob Meador – Mohawk (Karastan), Robert Cardwell – RC FMO, Edwin Stott – RC Public Health, Tonya Caddle – RC Planning & Inspections, Ben Wooten – Cone Health, Tyres Tatum – NCEM, Mandy Shields – Red Cross, Sarah Birks – Salvation Army, Dennis Hancock – NCEM, Stephanie Austin – RC Schools, Sonja Parks – RC Schools,  Edwin Shively – Commonwealth Brands, Ken Gusler – Commonwealth Brands, Johnny Bowles - RCES
The meeting was called to order by Doug Vick, Chairman at 09:10
Minutes from the July 9th, 2014 meeting were approved as presented. 
Fire Marshal’s Report: Robert D. Cardwell.
· Insurance Ratings overview, we are continuing working on lowering our ratings.  On Sept. 20th, held a class at the EOC, a lot of changes are being made.

· 2 areas in county is a rated “10”  meaning no fire coverage, due to no fire department within 6 smiles

· Deputy Fire Marshal Tommy Curry went to Sampson County and assisted in installing 1300 smoke detectors.

· Every Fire Department in our county has access to smoke detectors if anyone needs them

Emergency Management Report: Johnny Bowles
· October starts new EMPG funding cycle
· Working on UTV grant

· Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan draft version should be coming out for review

EMS Report: Lisa Ellington
· Working to prepare for Ebola prevention, multiple partners involved

· NC OEMS sent out protocols for Ebola, waiting approval from local medical director

· Ask our 911 center to ask about travel, during EMD process

· 1st responders will not be dispatch to potential Ebola patients

9-1-1 Communications: Johnny Bowles
· Susan Hall retired October 1st, retirement social will be Oct. 23rd 2pm-4pm

· Commissioners approved to hire 4 additional telecommunicators, will have 1 dedicated call taker on each shift

· New center completion date around November 17th, hope to occupy by 1st of the year.

RCC Report: Randy Evans, Ken Hux,
· Process of getting new President, hope to have that completed by Jan. 1st
· Hope to have new EMS coordinator in place in November

· New breathing air system

· 2 new trailers, to haul props to offsite training areas

Public Health: Glen Martin, 
· Going through reaccreditation, 
· Implementing electronic health records

· Review signs and symptoms of Ebola, similar to the flu.  Most important distinguishing character is “travel”
NC Emergency Management: Dennis Hancock
· 2014 EMPG cycle has completed, Rockingham Co. completed all activities
· Schools crisis mapping, utilize grant money
· Islamic terrorist has made qualified threats against US,  review plans, know who to report things to if you see something suspicious
· Causality Care  starting to include 1st responders
· Working on weekend fire school
· NCEM is monitoring the Ebola situation
· Tier II Reporting, go through state with electronic submission and there is a fee, $ 50.00 per hazardous substances, $ 90.00 per extremely hazardous substance, with a cap of $ 5000.00
NCDOT: 
·  No Report
City of Eden: Tommy Underwood
· No Report

City of Reidsville: 
· No Report
Rockingham County School System: Stephanie Austin
· Oct 20th, district crisis team meeting at 3pm, to review draft of crisis plan
· Working on functional protocols
Hospitals: Ben Wooten (Cone Health)
· Working on a planning meeting with local partners for Friday to discuss preparedness level for Ebola

· Will be splitting time between Alamance and Annie Penn as their EM
Industry: 
· No Reports
Training Updates:
· RCC EMS program – hope to have another Paramedic program starting 1st of the year
· Doing a lot of online instructions due to constructions

· EMS will be taking a lot of transitional courses to the new standard

· Also doing traditional and hybrid EMT classes  also a medical respond to EMT bridge

· Jan 21, 22, & 23rd will have Critical Incident Stress Management training at the EOC, working on forming a CISM team for the county.
Old Business:

· None
New Business:
· Replacement for Drew Lucas (Miller Coors) by January
· Red Cross going through some internal structure changes

Thanks to Miller Coors for hosting.

Next Meeting will be. Jan. 14h, 2015 9am @ Rockingham Community College, Wentworth
Motion to adjourn made by 


Meeting adjourned at 10:20
New Members to the LEPC: (3)
Sandra Parks, Rockingham County Schools
Mindy Shields Red Cross

Ben Wooten Cone Health

Visitor(s)

Welcome to all new members.

